
     

 

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

COUNCIL MEETING: 

Sept. 11, 2018 

Time: 7:30 pm 

LOCATION: 
The Back 9 at the  

Stanley Golf Course, 

New Britain 

 

Following meeting: 

October 9, 2018 

 

 

CONNECTICUT SKI COUNCIL 

skiclub.com                    September, 2018                  president@skiclub.com 

Dear fellow constituents of the Council, 

 

As August marches steadily toward September and 

our first meeting of the 2018-2019 season looms 

larger on the horizon, I find myself reflecting on the 

time since we last saw each other.  I hope you’ve all 

enjoyed yourselves this summer, despite some 

strange weather patterns.  June and early July held 

some gorgeous days – some of the best I can 

remember – but it seems that the last month has 

barely seen the passage of 24-26 hours without 

some kind of significant rain event. 

 

This got me to thinking: does summer weather 

make a reliable predictor of winter weather and, if 

so, can we count on plenty of snow this season?  

Apparently many people are curious about this 

question – Google is replete with predictive 

searches like, “Does a wet summer mean a snowy 

winter?”  However, the results seem inconclusive at 

best.  In the end, most of the science online is busy 

modeling a potential El Nino that may strike this 

year.  While opinions vary, the loose consensus 

gives western mountains a bit of an edge on New 

England resorts, predicting some elevated 

precipitation in the Rockies, but slightly above 

normal temperatures here at home.   

 

Still, if I know anything about meteorology it’s that 

it might be more art than science – at the end of the 

day, we won’t know what the 2018-2019 season 

holds until May.  And while a perennial 5-month 

blanket of the deepest powder would be lovely, 

what really makes a phenomenal season are the 

experiences we share with the friends we have.  

Let’s make it a great one. 

 

Your brother in winter, 

Ben 

 

A few notes of gratitude to express –  

Thank you to Marsha Baretta and Melissa 

Patterson-Meador, and their attending 

committee of volunteers and ambassadors, 

who have been working tirelessly all 

summer to organize our Snowball.  It’s 

always a good event but this year’s 

preparation portends perhaps the most 

auspicious yet. 

 

Thanks to Art and Joy Dutra for 

spearheading, networking, and 

implementing our Summer Awareness Days 

– I hope many of you and your members 

were able to reap the benefits of all the hard 

work that has gone into the program.  How 

lucky we are to enjoy Council perks all year! 

 

Thank you to our fearless leader, Jonathan 

Houck, who has stewarded the Council as 

President for the last three years and deftly 

kept our ship righted and forging forward.  

The size of the shoes you leave to fill speaks 

to the quality of the service you provided.  

Thanks, too, in advance for your ongoing 

guidance. 

 

Last, but in no way least, thank you to Kim 

Roberti, our retiring Treasurer.  Kim has 

steadfastly nurtured and protected our 

Council coffers for more years than I actually 

know.  As Kim passes the torch, we should 

all like to thank Amanda Aven for stepping 

up to carry it forward into our future. 

 

So many people in this organization give so 

much of themselves so that we all can 

benefit.  Thank you one and all for 

everything you do for the Council. 

 

Ben 

Newsletter Deadline 

The next newsletter will be 

for October.  The deadline 

is September 20.  

MY NEW EMAIL 

ADDRESS!!! 

don.ludwig.45@gmail.com 

 

Thanks, Ginny Ludwig 

 

 

IMPORTANT! 

 

Introductory meeting for all 

2018-2019 Club Ambassadors 

on Monday, August 27, 2018 

at 7:00 pm  in the Back Nine 

Terrace Room.   

 

Please RSVP to the Council’s 

VP, Marsha Baretta, at 

skimars93@gmail.com.   

 

Snowball details will be 

distributed to all Ambassadors 

upon receipt of RSVP. 

 

Marsha Baretta 

CSC Vice President 
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From the President, continued 

 

Please be advised!! 

 

 As ever, we will be distributing membership 

card stickers at our September meeting to 

clubs which have paid their dues and have 

provided up-to-date membership and officer 

rosters.  Thanks to all for your cooperation! 

 The running budget for the 2018-2019 season 

will be brought before the Council for 

discussion and a vote. 

 We will have announcements and reports 

from our various committees as plans for the 

upcoming winter begin to take shape – 

exciting things on the way! 

BULK TICKET NEWS 

We have advised all club bulk ticket coordinators of their club’s 

credit amounts from last season’s ticket returns.  If you are a 

coordinator and have NOT received that information, please 

contact any of us – contact info is on the last page. 

Due to the many and varied changes at a number of the mountain 

resorts, to date we do not have pricing for next season’s tickets.  

Complete pricing will be distributed at the September CSC 

meeting – so it is imperative that your club have a 

representative present.  We will collect ticket orders for the 

upcoming season at the October meeting, as usual. 

Nancy Nolan and Ginny Ludwig, Southern Tier 

Cheryl Parmalee, Northern Tier 

From The Treasurer 
 

Dues are payable at the September CSC meeting. 

Dues MUST be paid before your club can receive membership 

stickers or place bulk ticket orders. 

 

If you need to know the amount that your club owes for dues for 

the 2018-2019 season, please email me at kim.d.roberti@snet.net 

with the subject “CSC dues” and your club name, or call me at 

860-669-1811 and leave a message with your club name and 

return phone number.  If your membership numbers have not 

changed, your dues will be the same as last year. 

 

Here is the dues structure: 

 15-50 members: $50.00 

 51-100 members: $100.00 

 101-150 members: $150.00 

 151-200 members: $200.00 

 501 or more members: $250.00 

 

Please make your checks payable to the Connecticut Ski Council 

and put your club name in the memo part of the check.   

You can mail your checks to me prior to the meeting, c/o Kim 

Roberti, 49 Stanton Road, Clinton, CT  06413.  I will be at the hall 

in September at 7:00 PM to collect dues prior to the CSC meeting. 

 

Thank you, 

Kim Roberti 

 CSC Treasurer, Retired 

 

 

 

 

It’s Not Too Early to Plan! 

Pinnacle Ski Club is getting a jump on the season, offering 

this ski trip to Council members. 

 

Panorama/Kicking Horse, British Columbia 

Optional day of heli-skiing offered. 

 

Date: Feb 24 to March 3, 2019 

 

Included: R/T, one-stop air LaGuardia to Calgary; all ground 

transportation, 7 nights at 1,000 Peaks Condos (ski in/ski 

out); 2 group dinners.  Four-day lift ticket to Panorama, one-

day bus trip & ticket to Kicking Horse.   

 

Cost: $1760 pp/triple occ. in  a 2 bedroom condo w/ full bath 

per bedroom (other room options available.) 

 

Contact: Drew Berescik, drewster333@aol.com,  

203-572-2401; or Mike Finick, 203-218-7282; 

mfinick@yahoo.com.  

 

 

Please see next page for another great trip! 
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AMBASSADOR’S  CORNER 

 

2018 Awesome Winter Snowball! 
 

Mark your calendars for the annual CSC Snowball and Council fundraiser, on 

Saturday, November 17, 2018, 8:00 pm to midnight.  The 2018 Awesome Winter 

Snowball will be held in the ballroom of the Hartford Windsor Marriott Hotel.  The 

Rum Runners band will provide the music to keep the party moving.  Tickets are $20 

in advance, and $25 at the door.  The Hartford Windsor Marriott is holding a block of 

rooms at a special reduced rate of only $101 for CSC members until November 2. 

 

The Snowball is the kick-off event for the 2018-2019 CSC winter sports season, and 

the Council’s big fundraiser.  This is a great fun event, and all clubs are encouraged 

to have its members attend.  Members should come prepared to buy at least $20’s 

worth of raffle tickets!  The raffle team has been hard at work this summer soliciting 

prizes  - you will be amazed! 

 

All clubs are expected to name a representative to sell Snowball tickets within their 

club.  If your club has an Ambassador candidate, then this is the perfect person to 

fulfill this function.  Club presidents – please send the name, email address and 

cell/phone number of this person to mpatterson@snet.net by August 27, 2018.   

Club Snowball sales representatives should plan to attend the Council meeting in 

September to receive Snowball tickets, a ticket log form, and promotional posters. 

 

This year’s theme is our hope for all club members: An Awesome Winter!  We 

are hoping for lots of snow and lots of fun for all of our Alpine skiers, cross country 

skiers, snow boarders, and those who snow shoe. 

 

Thank you for supporting our Connecticut Ski Council. 

 

Melissa Patterson-Meador 

2018 CSC Ambassador 

860-913-7777 

 

Webmasterõs Email: 

 

Please send all information you wish to have posted on the CSCõs website to  

Bill Leuze at: 

webmaster@skiclub.com   

Another Great Chance to Ski 

 

Meriden Ski Club offers CSC members this 

trip for this season. 

 

Heavenly/Lake Tahoe 

March 6 – March 13, 2019 (Wed to Wed) 

 

Includes: R/T air Hartford to Sacramento 

via United Airlines; R/T transfers airport 

to hotel; 7 nights at Forest Suites Resort 

(walking distance to lift); baggage 

handling; 5 out of 6-day adult lift ticket 

also valid at Kirkwood and Northstar; 

taxes; Meriden Ski Club membership; 

daily breakfast and $15 credit for lunch at 

a Vail-owned property on the day skied 

(Epic pass holders limited to a 5-day lunch 

deal). 

Cost: $1470 pp/4 per each 2- BR suite; 

$1590 pp/3 per each 2-BR suite; $1785 

pp/2 per each 2 BR suite. 

In heart of S. Lake Tahoe at Heavenly 

gondola; 2 outdoor heated pools & hot 

tubs, fitness center, TV w/ HBO; high-

speed internet; spa. 

Landing Lake Tahoe Resort 

accommodations may be available.   

 

Contact: Wayne Gineo, 860-463-5903, 

wgineo@cox.net. 
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 AWARENESS DAYS:  John Filakovsky 

jgfilakovsky@gmail.com. 

NEWSLETTER: Ginny Ludwig 

203-250-1560;  

don.ludwig.45@gmail.com  

RACING:  Rob Dexter, 860-836-9304; 

skicouncil@sbcglobal.net  

WEBMASTER: Bill Leuze, 

webmasater@skiclub.com 

HISTORIAN:  TBA 

PAST PRESIDENT: Jonathan Houck 

203-213-6991; jhhouck@cox.net  

CONTACT INFORMATION: 

Ben Tomczak 

tomczak.ben@gmail.com  

 

 

BAD WEATHER 

Bad weather may necessitate the 

postponement of a CSC meeting.  

Please check the CSC website at 

skiclub.com. 

Newsletter Editor 

Ginny Ludwig 

45 Wintergreen Lane 

Cheshire, CT  06410 

CT SKI COUNCIL  MEETING LOCATION:  

The Back Nine Restaurant at Stanley Golf 

Course, 245 Hartford Avenue, New Britain 

 

CONNECTICUT SKI COUNCIL 

Visit our website at skiclub.com. 
The purpose of the Connecticut Ski Council is to foster 

and encourage organized amateur skiing and riding, to 

assist in the development of new clubs, to sponsor and 

run inter-club competition, promote club activity on and 

off the snow, and to teach skiing and ski safety skills to 

others.  The Council offers discounts on lift tickets, ski 

trips, lodging, competitive racing, Nordic programs, ski 

instruction, and social and sporting events, community 

involvement, physical conditioning, meeting people and 

having fun. 

CONNECTICUT SKI COUNCIL 

2018-2019 Season Officers 

 

PRESIDENT: 

Ben Tomczak; 

tomczak.ben@gmail.com  

VICE PRESIDENT:  Marsha Baretta 

skimars93@gmail.com  

TREASURER:  Kim Roberti 

49 Stanton Rd, Clinton, CT  06413 

860-669-1811; kim.d.roberti@snet.net 

SECRETARY: Jonathan Houck, 

203-213-6991; jhhouck@cox.net 

AMBASSADOR:   Melissa Patterson-

Meador, 860-913-7777 

mpatterson@snet.net  

BULK TICKETS:  Southern Tier:  

Nancy Nolan, 28 Homestead Pl,  

Cheshire, CT  06410.     203-272-4681 

nancynolan@snet.net.  

Northern Tier Bulk Tickets: 

Cheryl Parmalee; 

parm4ever@yahoo.com  
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